

19th August 2016

Mr R Bahadoor
Public Protection Services
Licensing Team
Wiltshire Council
Monkton Park
Chippenham
Wiltshire
SN15 1ER

Public Protection Services
Licensing Team
Wiltshire Council
County Hall
Bythesea Road
Trowbridge
BA14 8JN

Our ref: LN/00009448

Dear Mr Bahadoor

Re:

Licensing Act 2003 – Variation Application

Premises:

SN15 17A Station Hill Chippenham SN15 1EQ

The Licensing Authority is in receipt of the recent application to vary the premises licence LN/9448

As the officer delegated to respond on behalf of the Licensing Authority, I have considered the application, which in my opinion has insufficient information or clarity of detail.

The proposed variation to amended the conditions: relating to door stewards by removing or reducing the number of stewards dependent on the occasion or hour, the use of polycarbonate provision on a risk assessment basis is confusing/ vague and the lack of control measures for the use of the patio area do not in my opinion seek to promote the licensing objectives in a venue operating in the late night economy.

The revised management plan received following a request to TLT is the same one produced at the time of the provisional statement hearing in 2013 and does not take into account any of the proposed changes. The risk assessment document for the use of polycarbonate glasses contains insufficient detail therefore the Licensing Authority is unable to consider the current variation without stating its concern.

Licensing Authority as a responsible authority, formally object to the variation, as I consider the proposed variation as written is likely to undermine the licensing objectives: Public Safety, The prevention of Crime and Disorder and the Prevention of Public Nuisance.

If you have any queries regarding the content of this letter please contact me.

Yours Sincerely

Linda Holland

Licensing Manager - Public Protection

Tel. 01249 706410

Email: publicprotectionnorth@wiltshire.gov.uk